
ORGANIZATION OF TRUTH BAPTIST!   

What a joyous occasion on February 1
st
, as we celebrated 

the 10
th

 Anniversary and Organization of TRUTH 

BAPTIST CHURCH, with 38 charter members who 

signed the church covenant! After years of trials and 

tribulations, blessings and victories, the church was finally 

ready to take this important step.  

To help celebrate this special event, we also had the 

blessing of having a group from our home church down. 

Pastor Mike Lewis, Pastor Michael Lewis, Mrs. Cindy 

Lewis (Bro. Michael’s wife), and Bro. David Lewis were 

able to be here and participate in the organizational 

meetings. We had 112 in attendance, with at least one 

representative from nine other Baptist churches present. 

 

ORDINATION OF BRO. NELSON GIRÓN 

That same afternoon, we had the glorious privilege of 

ordaining, Bro. Nelson Girón. Bro. Nelson and his family 

have been a huge blessing to 

the church here and God’s 

hand has proven to be upon 

his life and ministry. As of  

February 1
st
, Bro. Nelson 

has assumed the pastorate 

of Truth Baptist Church. I 

will continue to serve with 

Bro. Nelson for a while 

to help him ease into 

all the responsibilities 

of a pastor—mainly 

helping him out with 

some of the preaching, 

while continuing to 

counsel and advise him 

in his new role as pastor. Pray that God will greatly use 

Bro. Nelson as he begins to pastor the church, and that the 

church will continue to follow the Lord through Bro. 

Nelson’s leadership.  
  

PASTORS’ CAMP 2015  

 

This year’s Pastors’ Camp was full of surprises. First, we 

had it about three weeks earlier to accommodate our 

speaker. Second, due to circumstances out of his control, 

he had to cancel on the Saturday night just before the camp 

started on Monday. I had the privilege of preaching the 

Camp on this year’s theme “ABBA: Being a Biblical 

Father.” In spite of the surprises, the Lord blessed with 

many decisions on the part of the 75 men in attendance. 
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